
“It’s like a cornucopia, there is just so much to choose 
from,” observed 16th Annual Membership Meeting 
Chair Pete Peterson. “One thing is for sure, we’ve got 
the wind-up gala dinner locked in for the Modern Flight 
Hangar at the National Museum of the United States 
Air Force, and that alone makes it sure this will be a 
spectacular gathering.”
	 In addition, for the April 20-May 2 event, Pete is 
working on what sites at Wright Patterson AFB and the 
surrounding area we can visit.

Bill Campbell, an AFPAAA 
Lifetime Member, has been 
honored with the National 
Society of Newspaper Columnists’ Will Rogers Humanitarian 
Award. The award, a statuette of the farsighted philosopher-
humorist of the 1920s and ’30s, who used his forum as a 
commentator for humanitarian purposes, was presented 
in June by Rogers great-grandson, James, at the society’s 
conference in New Orleans.
	 Bill, who now writes for the Beachcomber in Destin, 
Florida, has been a columnist for the past 20 years. Community 
service has been the theme for many of his writings as he 
supported a wide variety of non-profit organizations and 
involved himself personally with a number of these groups. 
As president of the local unit of the American Cancer Society, 
Bill was instrumental in the launching of “Relay for Life,” a 
program that has raised more than $1 million to benefit cancer 
patients.
	 A physician who praised his efforts to urge men to get 
checked for prostate cancer at an annual free screening 
nominated him for the award.
	 This was the ninth time the Will Rogers Humanitarian 
Award has been presented and for the first time the judging 
ended in a tie that resulted in two winners.
	 In addition to Bill, Carol A. Dawson, who writes “The 
Extra Miler’ column for the Indiana’s Jeffersonville Evening 
News and The New Albany Tribune, received the award.
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You Need To Know the Air Force Message to keep yourself and your 
friends informed. Go to AFPAAA’s web site - www.afpaaa. org - then 
click the logo above for the latest Air Force issues and positions.

Wright-Patt Meeting 
Plans Lookin’ GoodBill Campbell & James Rogers

	 “We have visits scheduled to both the restoration 
area and the Presidential Aircraft Gallery,” Pete said. 
“In restoration they are  working on the B-17 Memphis 
Belle of WW II fame and we will be able to go aboard 
Air Force One where Lyndon Johnson was sworn in as 
President after President Kennedy’s assassination.
	 Arrangements have been made for rooms at Wright-
Patt’s Hope Hotel. Pete is still looking over the tours of 
the various labs that are possible and would be of the 
greatest interest to our members. “Mark you calendars 
now and start making travel plans. The reservation form 
will be in the January News & Notes, and updates on our 
plans will be available at our web site - www.afpaaa.org 
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Membership 
Application

Full Members –  former Air Force Public Affairs, Broadcasters, Still Photography, Videography, or 
Bandsmen, military or civilian, retired or separated.  Associate Members  –  current or former Air Force 
Public Affairs, Broadcasters, Still Photography, Videography, or Bandsmen, military or civilian, still in 
service.

I am applying for	    (   ) Full Membership   	 (   ) Associate	 Membership   
Name  ______________________________________________	 Date  ______________
Home Address  ___________________________________________________________
City  _____________________________    State  __________    Zip  ________________ 
Home Phone  _________________________  Home Fax  _________________________
Home e-mail address  ______________________________________________________
Business Address  _________________________________________________________
City  ___________________________   State  _________   Zip  ____________________
Business Phone  _______________________  Business Fax  _______________________
Business e-mail address  ____________________________________________________

I am 	 (   ) Currently Retired   (   ) Part of the active duty, guard, or reserve force
My last/current Air Force Public Affairs/Broadcasting/Band position was/is
_________________________________________________________________________
It was/is at (base)  _________________________________________________________
My grade/rank/GS/GM was/is  ______________________________________________
That was in (month & year)  ________________________________________________
I retired/separated from the USAF in the grade/rank/GS/GM of  _________________
in (month & year)  _______________________

I am enclosing a check (U.S. funds) payable to: 
			   AF Public Affairs Alumni Association
(   )  $300 Lifetime Membership - can be paid in four monthly $75 installments
(   )  $  25 One-year Full Membership
(   )  $  50 Three-year Full Membership
(   )  $  10 One-year Active Duty, Guard, Reserve Associate Membership
(   )  $  20 Three-year Active Duty, Guard, Reserve Associate Membership

This is a gift from  _______________________________________________________

Mail Completed Form & Check to:
Air Force Public Affairs Alumni Association

P.O. Box 447
Locust Grove, VA 22508-0447     
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The state of the Air Force Public Affairs Alumni Association continues to be 
healthy, both in membership numbers and financially.  Anyone who attended 
our most recent annual meeting in San Antonio knows that first-hand.   We are 
a group of dedicated professionals who not only know how to have a good 
time when we get together, but are seriously interested in keeping in touch 
with what’s happening in today’s Air Force Public Affairs, Band, Still 
Photography, Videography, and Broadcasting communities.

While that is a rosy picture, I once again stress, as my predecessors have done, that we 
must not just sit back and enjoy the status quo, patting ourselves on the back for being 
part of such a successful association.  You’ve heard this before, but the average age of the 
membership continues to rise, including the key group of members that has been deeply 
involved in managing the association since it was founded — people who have proven 
to be its backbone.  But, most importantly, we have to recognize that the pool of people 
from which we draw future members is getting smaller.  These are all factors that must be 
foremost in our minds as move forward.

In his comments to the San Antonio meeting attendees, Brigadier General Darren W. 
McDew, the Air Force’s Director of Public Affairs, told us what has been happening 
with the active duty officer, enlisted, and civilian PA force.  The numbers continue to be 
reduced and the people currently filling the authorized position are being stretched very 
thin by deployments.  In addition, the number of career public affairs people at SAF/PA 
continues to trend downward.  That is something we must come to grips with and we 
have to decide what we can do to ensure the sustainability of our organization.  You can 
be sure that this will be a hot topic that your board will address and discuss at the next 
annual meeting.

In the past, we have stressed the need to continue to recruit new members – “Every 
Member Get a Member” has been the theme.  Let’s not let that fade away.  I ask our 
members to not just filter through their memory banks to think of former colleagues who 
they might be able to track down and ask to join AFPAAA.  I also urge members living 
near active Air Force installations to make a concerted effort to get to know the PA staff 
people at those installations and become one of our ambassadors to the active duty force.  
We all need to take part in the cultivation of our future association membership, and we 
can start that by making AFPAAA a familiar organization to those who are currently 
filling the ranks.

Finally, the plans for the next Annual Membership Meeting at Wright-Patterson AFB, 
April 30 – May 2, are falling into place.  Be sure to read the article on page one for more 
details of the meeting, mark your calendar, and plan to be there.
 

                                        	                   Sam Giammo



Additions
Donald A. Braga
SMSgt, (Ret. 1981) 801 E. NASA 
Road 1 #1513, Webster TX 77598-
5337, (281) 480-1742, E-mail: donald.
braga@sbcglobal.net

Sonya S. Coderre
Civ., 161 Green Brook Place, Cibolo 
TX 78108, (210) 437-2744; Business: 
AETC/PA, Randolph AFB TX, E-mail: 
sonyacodorre@hotmail.com

Michael H. Cox (Lifetime Member)
Colonel, (Ret. 1998), 4600 Shadywood 
Lane, Colleyville TX 76034, (817) 
868-1775; Business: Bell Helicopter 
Textron, E-mail: misacox@sbcglobal.
net

Daniel Epright
Lt Col, 6806 Freedom Ridge, San 
Antonio TX 78242, (615) 579-8439; 
Business: Air Force News Agency, 
203 Norton St., San Antonio TX 
78226, (210) 925-6161, E-mail: daniel.
epright@afnews.af.mil

Willis J. Humiston (Lifetime Mem-
ber)
Major (Ret. 1994) 4730 Del Mar Trail, 
San Antonio TX 78251, (210) 682-
5736; Business: Randolph Brooks Fed 
Credit Union, P.O. Box 2097, Universal 
City TX 78148, E-mail: whumiston@
satx.rr.com

Greg Justice
Capt, 370 McCray Blvd, Springboro 
OH 45066, (937) 307-2495; Business: 
88 ABW/PA, 5215 Thurlow Street, 
WPAFB OH 45433, (937) 522-3252, 
E-mail: gregjustice@woh.rr.com

William E. Lincicome
MSgt (Ret. 2006) 5475 Hound Hill 
Ct., Columbia MD 21045, (410) 926-
6062; Business: Defense Information 
School, 6500 Mapes Rd., Fort Meade 
MD 20755, (301) 677-4958; E-mail: 
bill.lincicomectr@dinfos.osd.mil

Joseph D. McAnally
GS-11 (Ret. 2008) 14171 FM 90, 
Mabank TX 75147, (903) 877-0780, 
(903) 887-0780, E-mail: raggedclaw@
earthlink.net

Dan McFarland
Capt (Ret. 1987) 2001 Lakeview Park-
way, Locust Grove VA 22508, (540) 
972-1483, E-mail: danmcfarland1@
comcast.net

Charles G. Merlo
Colonel (Ret. 2002) 1403 N.E. 9th St., 
Smithville TX 78957, (512) 360-4971; 
Business: C. G. Merlo Ranch, P.O. 
Box 877, San Saba TX 76877, E-mail: 
cg.merlo@yahoo.com

Eli ‘Cal’ Miller
YC-02, 1227 Farnsworth Dr., San 
Antonio TX 78253, (210) 414-9096; 
Business: HQ AFNEWS, 203 Norton St. 
San Antonio TX 78226, (210) 925-5275, 
E-mail: country033049@yahoo.com

Pat Miner
TSgt (Ret. 1996) 3229 Brewton Dr., 
Plano TX 75074, (972) 422-0723; 
Business: Social Security Administra-
tion, 1301 Young Street Suite 254, 
Dallas TX 75202, (469) 233-0723, 
E-mail: pat.miner@gmail.com

Karen Roganov
Major, 120 Saint James Rd., Defuniak 
Springs FL 32433, (850) 951-2951; 
Business: Roganov Homeschool, 
Defuniak Springs FL 32433, (850) 
496-9496, E-mail: karen@roganov.net

Charles J. Schaefer IV
Lt Col, 333 E. 53rd St., Apt. SJ, New 
York NY 10022, (212) 371-8458; 
Business: Accuvert Global Advisors, 
100 Park Ave., 16th Floor, New York 
NY 10017, (212) 351-5041, E-mail: 
cjamesschaefer@aol.com

Directory Changes
Rallin J. Aars
Business: Managing Partner, eHealth-
Partners, Inc., (972) 672-8666, E-mail: 
RalAars@yahoo.com

Jon K. Anderson
Business:  DISA SP14A, P.O. Box 
4502 Arlington VA 22204-4502, (703) 
607-6714, E-mail:  jon.anderson@
disa.mil

Lindsey J. Borg
270 Hanrietta Dr. O’Fallon IL 62269, 
(618) 628-8203; Business: AMC/PA 
503 Ward St., Ste. 214 Scott AFB IL 
62225 (618) 229-7839, E-mail: Lind-
sey_borg@us.af.mil

Mary Caitlin Brown
9817 Windy Cir La Vista NE 68128

James R. ‘Dick’ Cassin
E-mail:  j.cassin@sbcglobal.net

Melissa Copeland
6795 E. Calle La Paz Unit 4205 Tuc-
son AZ 85715

Tammy Cournoyer
5950 Smoky Quartz San Antonio TX 
78222, (210) 648-6471

Wess duBrisk
E-mail:  wessdubrisk@comcast.net

Ronald David Fuchs
Blumenstrasse 8, 4102 Binningen, 
Switzerland, Business: Roche Basel, 
Switzerland, E-mail: ronfuchs@msn.com

Jay A. Fury
9711 S. Eastern Ave. Ste H5 Las 
Vegas NV 89183, E-mail: jay@jayfury.
com

Art Futch
E-mail: art.futch@sbcglobal.net

Robin F. Grantham
218 Carrington Ln Centerville GA 
31028, (210) 465-7779; Business: 
Readiness Management Group Deputy 
Commander, 1850 1st St W Randolph 
AFB TX 78154 (210) 652-7767 

Fred Harrop
1824 Englewood St. The Villages FL 
32162, (352) 751-5604; Business: 
Florida Department of Veterans Affairs  
Orlando, FL, E-mail: pegandfred@
embargmail.com

Brian Hoey
Business: Roche Palo Alto Building 
A-2, Room 110, 3431 Hillview Avenue 
Palo Alto CA 94304 (650) 855-5204, 
E-mail: brian.hoey@roche.com

Susan Idziak
11770 Sunrise Valley Dr. #420 Reston 
VA 20191  
Dani Johnson
Business: MNF-I STRATEFF COMMS 
DIV APO AE 09318    

Mike Kinchen
Business: AFNEWS Director of Op-
erations, (210) 925-6161 

George C. Larrieu
The Army Residence Community, 
7400 Crestway #521, San Antonio TX 
78259 (210) 646-5541

Carissa Lee
1041 Bluementritt Rd. San Angelo TX 
76905
   

Directory Updates Directory Updates
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Douglas Lefforge
Business: SAF/PA 203 Norton St. San 
Antonio TX 78226 (210) 925-6161, E-
mail: dlefforge@satx.rr.com

Casey Mahon
19631 Lowell St. NW, Elk River MN 
55330, (763) 241-3970; Business: 
Manager of Communications Elk River 
School District 815 Highway 10 Elk 
River MN 55330 (763) 241-3419
E-mail: caseymahon@msn.com

Alvina Mitchell
E-mail: alvina.mitchell@yahoo.com

Douglas H. Moore, Jr.
421 Meadowlakes Dr., Marble Falls 
TX 78654, (830) 693-6094, E-mail: 
clemoore@nctv.com

Anne R. Morris
P.O. Box 4277 Estes Park CO 60517

John Moscatelli
Business:  Senior VP and COO Anne 
Klein Communications Group LLC.

John Norgren
1448 Tacoma Point Dr., E Bonney 
Lake WA 98391    

Tracy A. O’Grady-Walsh
Business:  National War College 
Student, Fort McNair Washington DC 
(202) 685-3684, E-mail: tracy.ogw@
gmail.com

Megan Orton
100 Luna Park Dr., Apt 264 Alexandria 
VA 22305

Carie A. Parker
139 Downing Ct., Bossier City LA 71111

Donald G. ‘Don’ Rhoads
E-mail: donrhoads@century.net

Ron Rand
6801 Rockledge Dr., Bethesda, MD 20817
(301) 897-6543 (O), (240) 274-9112 (C)
E-mail: ronald.t.rand@imco.com

David Small
4177 S. Four Mile Run Dr. Unit 402, 
Arlington VA 22204    

Robert J. Sule
1700 Shore Rd., Linwood NJ 08221, 
(609) 788-4370, E-mail: Jersey-
bear01@gmail.com

Edward Tonini
Business: The Adjutant General, 
Kentucky National Guard, Boone 
National Guard Center, Frankfort KY 
40601-6166 (502) 607-1558 

Thomas C. Utts
415 D St. Apt 29 Chula Vista CA 
91910

Michael Voss
PSC 2 Box 15817 APO AE 09012

Prop Wash 
&  

Jet Blast

Welcome Aboard To . . .  Daniel Epright, 
William E. Lindcome, Karen Roganov, and 
Charles J. Schaefer IV.

New Lifers . . . Michael Gose, Michael Murk, 
and Catherine Reardon have upgraded to Lifetime 
Member status.

FORE! . . . The SAF/PA Golf Tournament will be 
at Andrews AFB, Friday, Oct. 17; tee time is 2 pm. 
Registrations due by Friday, Oct. 3 Check our web site 
www.afpaaa.org for details.

Movin’ Up. . .  Ray Crockett elected to PRSA’s 
College of Fellows . . . Jay DeFrank to Vice President 
of Communications at Pratt & Whitney . . . Associate 
Member Edward W. Tonini to Major General and 
Adjutant General of the Kentucky National Guard.
.  
Vote Early And Often. . . Associate Member 
Kirk E. Faryniasz, currently USAFA ALO for 
the Culture Coast of Florida, is the Republican 
candidate for Florida House seat in District 67.

Movin’ On. . .  after 31 years of service, the last 
25 in the Public Affairs office at Eglin AFB, Shirley 
Pigott, who provided great support for AFPAAA’s 
meeting there four years ago, has retired.

 Werner  Lucke 
Werner Lucke, a retired AF Reserve colonel who was 
an engineer at Northrop, passed away this summer. He 
was active in the Public Affairs Reserve Squadron in 
Chicago and worked frequently in support of the Chicago 
Office of Public Affairs in the 1970s. He is survived by 
his wife, Gloria, children Scott, Kathy, and Stacy, and 
six grandchildren.

Dwight F. ‘Jim’ Sherman
Dwight F. ‘Jim’ Sherman passed away from heart failure 
September 19; he was 74. He served three years in the 
Marine Corps before he enlisted in the Air Force and 
served most of his 20-year career in Public Affairs. After 
retiring as a master sergeant in 1975, he earned a degree 
in journalism from Southwest Texas State University and 
returned to Public Affairs as a civilian employee retiring 
as a GS-12 in 1995.
	 Among the places where he served were Forbes 
AFB, RAF Mildenhall,  and Tinker AFB. At USAFE 
Headquarters, Ramstein AB, he worked first in the Media 
Relations Division, then as Chief of Public Affairs Plans. 
At Randolph AFB he was Chief of Plans for ATC/PA.
	 He is survived by his wife, Kay; son, Sandy; and daughter, 
Rhonda. He was interred at Fort Sam Houston National 
Cemetery on September 29. Donations in his memory may 
be made to the American Heart Association.
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